
  

Minnesota Department of Natural Resources 
Ecological and Water Resources Division 
Central Region Headquarters 
1200 Warner Road, St Paul MN 55106 
 

05/10/2017 
 
 
Laura Jester, Administrator 
Bassett Creek Watershed Management Commission  
16145 Hillcrest Lane 
Eden Prairie MN 55346 
 
 
Re:  Minor Plan Amendment: Bassett Creek Watershed Management Plan  
 
 
The DNR appreciates the opportunity to review and comment on the Bassett Creek Watershed 
Management Commission’s  Minor Plan Amendment to the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP).   
 
Area Hydrologist, Kate Drewry, has reviewed the revisions to the plan.  The Plan Amendment adds 
several new projects to Bassett Creek’s Capital Improvement Plan that are intended to provide flood  
mitigation and/or water quality improvements.  We support these projects  in concept, as they  appear to 
be consistent with general DNR goals for healthy watersheds.  Feasibility studies and preliminary design 
details are not yet available, but from the preliminary project descriptions it does not appear that any of 
these projects would trigger the need for a DNR Public Waters Work Permit.  As preliminary designs 
are being developed and you have questions regarding potential impacts to MN public waters,  Kate can 
be contacted at (651)259- 5753 or Kate.Drewry@state.mn.us . 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and  comment on the Bassett Creek Watershed Plan - CIP 
Amendment.    
 
  
Sincerely,  

 
Jeanne Daniels, District Manager 
Jeanne.daniels@state.mn.us 
651-259-5784 

 
ec.    Liz Harper, EWR 
 Kate Drewry, EWR 
 Steve Christopher, BWSR 
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